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Victory Newsletter for September, 2016
Principal's Message 

Bienvenue and welcome everyone to Victory Public School! Whether you are a returning student, beginning Junior Kindergarten or new to our school we are excited to be starting a new school year with you. We hope that you have all enjoyed a fabulous summer, finding time to relax and spend some time with family and friends. 
It has been a very busy summer for many who have been preparing our building for this school year. Our Gymnasium has a new roof! The school is shining thanks to Mr. Forsyth, Ms. Vettoretto and a team of custodians who worked hard cleaning and setting up desks. Mrs. Hambly has worked hard getting all the paperwork ready for school opening and our teachers have done a wonderful job creating welcoming spaces for the first day.   Eveyone is excited about the upcoming 2016–2017 school year.
September is always full of promise and fresh beginnings.  Our teachers have been working hard planning and preparing for their new classes and are excited to be exploring, wondering, questioning, challenging and learning along with their students.
As we head into a new school year at Victory we want you to know that we value parent and community involvement.  With this in mind, we look forward to having you join us on Tuesday, Sept. 27th for our Open House between 6:00 – 7:00 p.m..
I extend a special welcome to families who are joining us for the first time.  We invite you to join us in one of the many volunteer opportunities in classrooms, at special events and on our School Council. 
“And suddenly you know; it’s time to start something new and trust the magic of beginnings” Meister Eckhart
Julie Young

Principal

Important Forms and Notices
There are a number of forms and notices that need to go home the first few days of school.  Several of these forms need parents’ signature, updated information and they need to be returned to school.  Please sign and update forms and return to the school by Monday, September 12, 2016.
Save the Date!

We have a very special school wide event happening on the evening of Oct. 7th so please save the date.  It is going to be exciting…but I don’t want to say too much just yet!
Front Door   

Just a reminder that the original front doors that face Exhibition Street will once again be used as the main entrance to our school. This beautiful entrance leads directly to our office floor foyer. The Clarke Street doors will be locked during school hours.
Staff Changes

This year we welcome several new staff members to our Victory Public School.  We are pleased to welcome back Mme Doyle who will be returning from a leave and will be teaching French Resource and Kindergarten French Immersion, Mme Kukovica who will be returning from a leave and will be a planning time teacher , Mme de Rijcke who will be returning from a leave and will be teaching Grade 4 French Immersion, Ms. Pfeil who is returning from a leave and will be one of our Education Assistants.  We also would like to welcome Mme Grenier who will be teaching Kindergarten French Immersion 0.8 and Miss Sproule who will be in the Library 0.5. Welcome back to our returning staff members and welcome to our new staff members! 
Our updated staff list is below: 
SCHOOL ORGANIZATION SEPTEMBER 2016
	NAME
	POSITION
	EXT.

	Cauley, Anne-Marie
	Grade 3 French
	415

	De Rijcke, Lauren
	Grade 4 French
	436

	Doyle, Erika
	Resource/ Kdg. French
	416

	Duimstra, Alex
	Kindergarten French
	438

	Elrick, Pierre
	Grade 1 / 2 French
	439

	Ferris, Emily
	Grade 3/4/5 English
	414

	Forster, Linda
	Resource - English
	411

	Forsyth, Bill
	Custodian
	

	Gillard, Michelle
	ECE
	

	Grenier, Nicole
	Kindergarten French
	408

	Hambly, Leslie
	Office Co-ordinator
	100

	Kelly, Andrea
	Grade 5/6 English
	405

	Kukovica, Andrea
	Planning
	427

	Labelle, Christine
	Grade 2 / 3 French
	410

	Lewis, Joanna
	Planning
	421

	Leworthy, Deborah
	ECE
	

	Mifsud, Leslie
	Kindergarten – English
	404

	Moore, Devon
	Grade 1 / 2 English
	402

	Pfeil, Petra
	EA
	

	Pomfret, Bonnie
	CYC T/F a.m.
	

	Sabinsky, Heather
	Kindergarten French
	412

	Sproule, Kristy
	Library
	419

	Stephens, Diana
	Core French/Planning
	440

	Stumpf, Tammy
	EA
	

	Vaughan, Olivia
	Grade 1 French
	406

	Vetteretto, Marzia
	Custodian
	

	Wardell, Sandra
	ECE
	

	Wallace, Laura
	ECE
	

	Young, Julie
	Principal
	223


September Class Placements

As in recent years, classroom organizations and student placements during the first two weeks of school will be tentative until enrollment numbers are confirmed. 
Medication at School

All student prescription medication (with the exception of puffers) must be stored and administered from the office. It is important for the safety of the child taking the medicine and the other students in the school. In order to give any medication, we must have the appropriate form completed and signed by a parent or guardian. As well, the container must have the pharmaceutical sticker on it indicating the name of the child and directions for administering the medication. Please call the school when you require these forms.

If your child has a life threatening medical condition, please call the school for more information and to set up a “Life Threatening Management & Prevention Plan.”
Victory Kids Club Students 

     Just a reminder if you pick your child(ren) up from school, it is the parents’ responsibility to let VKC know that they will not be there.  This prevents the staff from VKC and the staff from Victory P. S. having to look for your child at the end of the day.  Thank you for your help in this matter.

Visiting the School

Please feel welcome to visit with us before school, during our breaks from instruction, or after school.  When you enter the building, please go first to the main office on the second floor, sign our guest book and check in with Mrs. Hambly.  If you would like an interview with a specific staff member, please make arrangements ahead of time. Remember to use the Exhibition Street doors!

Open House

Please join us on Tuesday, September 27, 2016, for our first special event of the year.  Classrooms will be open for families to visit.  This is a wonderful opportunity for your child to show off his or her classroom and for you to meet your child’s teacher. This year’s Open House may be taking place from 6:00 – 7:00 p.m..  I hope to see you then!

Parking

When you visit the school or pick up children, please park on Clarke Street or across the road at Exhibition Park. During school hours, vehicles should never drive onto the playground area.

Dress for the Weather

September weather can be unpredictable. We plan to go outside for every recess break and some physical education classes, unless there is heavy rain or the threat of a severe storm. Children should have a sweater or light jacket in their backpacks to wear outside if necessary. 

All children need to have two sets of footwear, one for indoor use and the other for outside. The best choice is running shoes, which can double as gym shoes. For safety reasons, flip flops and other shoes without backs are not suitable for school.

School Council Fundraising

Watch for upcoming information on School Council’s fundraising.

Terry Fox Run
               

The 36th anniversary of this event will be taking place on Thursday, September 29, 2016.  If you are interested in assisting in the organizing and the running of this event please contact the office.
PA Days 

Please note that this year we have seven full Professional Activity Days on Friday, September 30th, Friday October 28th, Friday, November 25th, Friday, January 27th, Friday, April 28th, Friday, June 9th and Friday June 30th.
Field Trips

Victory students will be taking short trips from time to time as part of the regular program of study.  You will be fully informed of these events prior to their occurrence and volunteers are most welcome.
School Hours

Our daily timetable follows the balanced day model with the following schedule. We appreciate your efforts to have children arrive at school before the entry bell. 

Entry Time: 8:50 a.m.
First Instructional Block: 8:50 - 10:30 a.m.

Break: 10:30 - 11:10 a.m. (25 minutes outside play, re-entry and then 15 minutes inside eating time)

Second Instructional Block: 11:10 - 12:50 p.m.

Break: 12:50 - 1:35 p.m. (25 minutes outside play, re-entry and then 20 minutes inside eating time)

Third Instructional Block: 1:35 - 3:15 p.m.

Dismissal Time: 3:15 p.m. 
Our child’s safety is of the utmost importance to us.  If your child will be late or absent, please follow our Safe Arrival protocol and let us know by agenda note or phone call. For your convenience, our telephone answering machine is available for late night or early morning calls. (519-822-6931 x 100). Thank you!
School Photographs

This special day will be taking place on Wednesday, September 28, 2016.  More information will be coming your way soon.

Newsletter
The Newsletter will be available online at www.ugdsb.on.ca/victory.  If you do not have access to a computer and require a hardcopy of the Newsletter, please complete below and return to the office.

Name:______________________________                Class:___________________________   
Student Supervision

Teachers and parent supervisors monitor our children in the classroom and on the playground throughout the day.

Outside:

Before School: 8:35 - 8:50 a.m.

Morning Recess: 10:30 – 10:55 a.m.

Afternoon Recess: 12:50  - 1:15 p.m.

After School: 3:15 - 3:30 p.m.

Inside (Snack and Lunch Times):  

Morning: 10:55 – 11:10 a.m.

Afternoon: 1:15 - 1:25 p.m.

If you are interested in being a paid Lunch Hour Supervisor (on call) please let the office know.

School Supplies

All regular school supplies are provided to students by the school and it is not necessary to purchase anything. That being said, some children prefer to have their own materials. In this case, we suggest that you keep it simple with materials such as a pencil case, crayons, coloured pencils, glue stick, markers, scissors, etc. 
Every student in grades 1 to 6 will be given an agenda, to be used for communication between home and school. If you would like to make a contribution towards the cost of the agenda we welcome a suggested donation of $5.00, which can be paid online.  Please see instructions in this Newsletter.
[image: image2.png]The only items children need to bring from home are extra shoes for indoor use, a backpack, and a lunch box.
Asthma Friendly Schools Policy

Asthma is a very common chronic lung disease that can make it hard to breathe.  The Upper Grand District School Board adopted a new policy in June 2016 to provide support for students with Asthma.  If your child has asthma, the policy requires an Asthma Management Plan (AMP) to be completed by parents, a child’s doctor and the principal of the school.  A copy of this plan is available on the Board’s website under Policy 516.  Parents are requested to complete the AMP and return it to the school office as soon as possible at the beginning of the school year. 
Smoke–Free Environment

The Upper Grand DSB provides a smoke-free environment for its students, staff and others while on school Board property, in accordance with the Smoke-Free Ontario Act.  This policy refers to all forms of tobacco, and any processed form of tobacco that may be smoked, inhaled or chewed, including e-cigarettes.  

Smudging is the tradition of using sacred smoke from sacred medicines (e.g., tobacco and sage) that forms part of the indigenous culture and spirituality.  Smudging is allowed in schools under the Smoke-Free Ontario Act.  Parents will be informed using the school’s usual forms of communication when smudging is going to occur in our school.  Participation by staff and students is optional in a smudging ceremony.

Life-Threatening Allergies

We have children in our school with potential life-threatening allergies (called anaphylaxis) to various foods and other materials.  Anaphylaxis  is a medical condition that can cause death within minutes.  In recent years, anaphylaxis has increased dramatically among students.  

Although this may not affect your child’s class directly, we are letting you know so that you are aware that we aim to create an allergy safe environment at our school. 

If your child is in a classroom with an anaphylactic child, or your child has anaphylaxis, you will be contacted by the classroom teacher.    

Our school has procedures in place for the prevention and management of anaphylactic reactions.  If your child has health concerns of any kind, please tell your child’s teacher or the office and we will take the necessary health protection steps.  Thank you for your understanding in ensuring an allergy-safe environment for all of our students.   
 Although Wowbutter is not a peanut based product, we ask that it not be used as an alternative as we can’t distinguish between it and peanut butter.

Student Accident Insurance

Parents or guardians are responsible for expenses related to student injuries on school premises during school activities.  Accidents can and do happen and the costs involved might not be fully covered by Provincial Health Care or employer group insurance plans.

The Upper Grand District School Board is empowered under the Education Act to offer Accident and Life Insurance for students.

Information will be sent home over the next couple of weeks about Student Accident Insurance offered by the Old Republic Insurance Company.  You should receive the Director's letter, an Acknowledgment to be signed by parents (and returned to school) and a Student Accident Insurance application form (to be mailed directly to Old Republic Insurance).   Old Republic Insurance Company offers a variety of options, including family rates and multi-year plans, at affordable prices.  The cost must be paid by parents or guardian.

Subscription is directly through Reliable Life by mail or on line.  Questions should be directed to Reliable Life at 1-800-463-5437 or www.insuremykids.com
For today's active children, especially those who participate in field trips, co-curricular and other school activities outside the school day, Student Accident Insurance is valuable.  You can find additional information on the Board’s website at www.ugdsb.on.ca.
Victory School Council                                          

Every publicly-funded school in Ontario has a School Council, whose mandate is to act in an advisory capacity to make recommendations to the Principal and, as appropriate, to the Board. The overall goal of the Council is to support the school in improving student achievement.

Victory School Council will hold its first meeting of this school year on Wednesday, October 5th, from 6:30-8:00 p.m. in the library. New executive will be determined at this meeting. All parents and guardians are welcome to attend. Please consider joining School Council and become more involved with our vibrant French and English student community.  It does not need to be a lot of time nor a long term commitment.  We also welcome volunteers to assist in classrooms, the library and at home. Many of our volunteer opportunities are a one-time event while others are spread over the school year in small manageable time increments.  There is something for everyone who wants to participate.  Please join us in the work we do for our students!  

To find out more about our School Council, please contact  info@vpsfamily.ca .  Join us for the first meeting of the school year and find out how you can make a difference in education at the Board level!
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Our board has a wonderful resource for all of our students that can be accessed 24/7 from school or from home. It’s called UG2GO and includes Learn 360 (educational video streaming), Student Link (a site children use at school that gives them access to web sites that are kid friendly and relate directly to their current units of study), Tumblebooks (a site that has hundreds of books children can click on and have read to them), Overdrive (eBooks and audiobooks), and much more. 

When students are at home they can go to this URL:

https://www.ugdsb.on.ca/ug2go
They will be prompted to enter the same Windows username and password that they use at school to get onto the school network. Once they enter their Windows username/password they will enter the site and they can then click on any of the resources and be taken directly to the individual resource without the need for any additional passwords.


Please take a few minutes to explore the site with your child. It is an important tool that will aid them in their education, and may make your life easier when it comes to homework and projects. We are excited that students will be able to access information from anywhere and at anytime in this information age! 
Exhibition Park Neighbourhood Group
Hey Victory families!  As another summer draws to a close, it’s a perfect time to look forward to some exciting, upcoming EPNG events!

For more information about our group, check out our website at www.epng.ca or email us at info@epng.ca.  We are also on Twitter and Facebook!

Victory Kids Club
Beginning in 2016 Victory Kids Club will be offering care on non-instructional days (P.A. Days, March break, summer break and Christmas break) to Victory Kids Club children as well as families attending Victory Public School and surrounding areas.  The program must be considered viable in order to operate on non-instructional days.  

ENROLLMENT IN VICTORY KIDS CLUB EXTENDED DAY PROGRAM ON NON-INSTRUCTIONAL DAYS DOES NOT ENTITLE YOUR CHILD/REN A SPOT IN VICTORY KIDS CLUB DURING REGULAR INSTRUCTIONAL DAYS.

Criteria for Enrollment
•             Victory Kids Club families – Priority # 1

•             Victory Public School – Priority # 2

•             Guelph and Surrounding area families – Priority # 3

Hours of operation on non-instructional days – 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 5 days/week

Fees - $200.00 per week, per child (subject to review and approval by the Board of Directors)

Payment – non-refundable and/or non-transferable

Food - Families must supply all lunches, snacks, and drinks for the day.
Back to School Blues
Although for many there is excitement and anticipation about going back to school, for some children transitioning back in September can be tough. Moving into a new classroom, having new teachers, new friends and classmates, and new schedules can all bring about a feeling of stress.  The angst children feel, questions they ask, and worries they express about these changes are normal. Sometimes it can be the smallest detail that can be the most worrisome for children. As a parent, you may not know what to do about these butterflies, stomach aches or tears. For some of us, it may intensify our own stress. Here are a few things you might try the first few weeks into the new school year.

· Listen carefully to your children and hear their concerns.

· Remind them of previous times when they felt anxious, and discuss the strategies they used that helped make the situation better. 

· Review the daily routines they are experiencing at school, and what after school time and weekends look like.

· Make a list of the things they like about school.

· Remind them of all the things they are good at.

· Ask about their friends. 

· Be patient and positive. You may need to have these conversations daily.

As a parent in our school, please know that you can always contact us if your child’s worries persist. We are here to support your child’s wellbeing and achievement, and getting off to a great start in September will help us all achieve just that!
The Benefits of Making Mistakes

As the new school year begins, there is one quote that educators wish that all students would consider they enter their new classrooms, “making mistakes is part of life—and a really big part of growing up. It’s how you learn who you want to be” (http://talkingtreebooks.com/quotes/quote-making-mistakes.html). As adults, we understand that making mistakes is an important part of life, however, students sometimes struggle to see the benefits of their errors. 

One of the ways that we, the adults in children’s lives, can support youngsters is to be open about the mistakes that we make and share with students how we take responsibility for our errors. It is important that children see that everyone makes mistakes and that mistakes are a valuable part of our lives due to the fact that they encourage brain development. Researcher, Jo Boaler, states in her book Mathematical Mindsets (p. 12) when the brain is challenged and mistakes are made, that is the time when “the brain grows the most.”

When students are taught about the importance of mistakes, it can have a positive impact on their lives. New York Times author, Peter Sims, identified the following habits of successful people:

 1. They feel comfortable being wrong.

2. They try new ideas.

3. They are open to different experiences. 

4. They try out ideas without judging them.

 5. They are willing to go against the crowd. 

6. They do not give up when things get hard. 

Wouldn’t it be wonderful if all of our students followed these ideas? 

It would be wonderful if students believed that every time they entered school they were going to a place where they were going to make mistakes that will help them grow and learn. It is vital that we understand that learning means not being afraid to examine the mistakes that we all make. It would be great if children remember this quote from former President of the United States, Bill Clinton, “[everyone] will make mistakes. But if you learn from them, you'll be a better person. It's how you handle adversity, not how it affects you. The main thing is never quit, never quit, never quit. “
UGDSB Program Department
Talking About Mental Health Sept 2016 – Keeping Your Cool as You Head Back to School

Hope that you had a good summer and enjoyed some fun, relaxation and down time. As the children and youth get ready to head back to school, it is important to plan a mentally healthy school year. Some simple steps will help to make this year more positive and less stressful. 

1. Start Each Day With A Positive Thought

a. “Today is going to be a good day”

b. “I am going to have a good day”

c. “I can do this”

d. “I have what it takes”

e. “I feel happy”

f. “I am strong”                                                                                                                                                                       

2. Practice Relaxation

a. Start the day with some body stretches. 

b. Take three deep breaths each time you go through a doorway.

c. Be present: Notice 3 things you can see, hear and touch. 

d. Tense and relax your muscles, releasing tension in your body.

e. Imagine a place that makes you feel relaxed. 

3. Take Breaks Before You Are Stressed

a. Walk to school.

b. Get outside at lunch or breaks.

c. Listen to music to relax.

d. Eat a good breakfast and lunch.

e. Hang out with your friends

f. Think of 3 things you are grateful for. 

4. Seek Support

a. Talk to your family or friends.

b. At elementary school, talk to a teacher, principal, or child & youth counsellor (CYC). 

c. At high school, talk to a teacher, principal, VP, guidance, student success, social worker, CYC, or nurse.

d. Call KidsHelpPhone 1 800 668 6868.  http://www.kidshelpphone.ca/
e. Talk to your family doctor.
f. Contact community mental health services:
Canadian Mental Health Association WW (CMHAWW):  

Tuesday Walk In - 1:30-7:00, 485 Silvercreek Parkway, Guelph. 

To access services for Children, Youth and Adults in Guelph/Wellington: 

1 844 HERE 247 (1 844 437 3247)

http://here247.ca/
Dufferin Child and Family Services (DCAFS):

Tuesday Talk In – 1:00-7:00 pm, 655 Riddell Road, Orangeville.  

To access services for Children and Youth in Dufferin: 519 941 1530.  

http://dcafs.on.ca/
Family Counselling and Support Services:  

Walk-in, Wednesday, 1-7, sliding scale, based on ability to pay, but will not turn anyone away. 109 Surrey St E, 519 824-2431 & 400 Tower Street, Fergus (opening Sept 1, 2016).

http://familyserviceguelph.on.ca/
Have a wonderful and mentally healthy school year!  

Dr. Lynn Woodford is the Mental Health Lead for Upper Grand District School Board

Follow me on twitter: @drlynnwoodford 
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